
   A



A/C.3/68/CRP.1  
 

13-63268 2/8 
 

 

GA Session 3C Chair 3C Rapporteur 

   61st GA (2006) Asia-Pacific (Iraq) WEOG (San Marino) 

62nd GA (2007) GRULAC (Jamaica) Africa (Botswana) 

63rd GA (2008) WEOG (Netherlands) Asia-Pacific (Saudi-Arabia) 

64th GA (2009) EEG (Latvia) WEOG (New Zealand) 

65th GA (2010) Africa (Cameroon) EEG (Azerbaijan) 

66th GA (2011) Asia (Malaysia) Africa (Djibouti) 

67th GA (2012) GRULAC (Suriname) Asia-Pacific (Pakistan) 

68th GA (2013) EEG (Bulgaria) GRULAC (Costa Rica) 

69th GA (2014) Asia-Pacific EEG 

70th GA (2015) Africa Asia-Pacific 

71st GA (2016) GRULAC Africa 

72nd GA (2017) WEOG GRULAC 

73rd GA (2018) Asia-Pacific WEOG 

 
 

5. The Third Committee reaffirms section B, paragraph 9, of the annex to 
resolution 58/126, which stipulates, inter alia, that the Bureau should be elected 
three months in advance of the next session in order to foster better advance 
planning and preparation of the work. The Bureau-elect will meet immediately after 
its election to discuss the organization and division of the work as well as to 
consider the programme of work of the Committee. With a view to ensuring the 
continuity and the effective organization of its work, the incoming Bureau will 
continue to meet with the outgoing Bureau to consult on and review issues relating 
to the efficient functioning of the Committee.  

6. The Committee also wishes to continue its recent practice of dividing among 
the Vice-Chairs and the Rapporteur the Bureau’s responsibility for monitoring draft 
resolutions emanating from their respective regional groups. The Bureau and the 
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31. Whenever it is foreseeable that the meeting would be extended after 6 p.m., 
arrangements should be made in order to have the interpretation services in all 
official languages. 

32. Owing to the large number of informal consultations on the draft resolutions 
tabled in the Committee, the Bureau and delegations have expressed concern at the 
lack of availability of rooms and secretariat support for the consultations, which can 
hamper the timely conclusion of the Committee’s work. Meeting rooms at the 
Secretariat building should also be made available for consultations. 
 
 

  Future efforts towards the revitalization of the work of the 


